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To: ATR-LitIII-Information 
Subject: Paramount Consent Degree 
Date: Thursday, August 2, 2018 7:03:01 PM 

Hello, 

Here are my comments. I a part owner 2 theatres. 

As part of its review, the Department invites interested persons, including motion 
picture producers, distributors, and exhibitors to provide the Division with 
information or comments relevant to whether the Paramount Decrees, in whole or in 
part, still are necessary to protect competition in the motion picture industry. 

In particular, the Department is interested in comments on the following issues: 

Do the Paramount Decrees continue to serve important competitive purposes 
today? Why or why not? 
Individually, or collectively, are the decree provisions relating to (1) movie 
distributors owning movie theatres; (2) block booking; (3) circuit dealing; (4) 
resale price maintenance; and (5) overbroad clearances necessary to protect 
competition? Are any of these provisions ineffective in protecting competition 
or inefficient? Do any of these provisions inhibit competition or cause 
anticompetitive effects? 

Any theatre should be able to play any movie regardless of it proximity to 
another theatre. 

What, if any, modifications to the Paramount Decrees would enhance 
competition and efficiency?  What legal justifications would support such 
modifications, if any? 
What effect, if any, would the termination of the Paramount Decrees have on the 
distribution and exhibition of motion pictures? 
Have changes to the motion picture industry since the 1940s, including but not 
limited to, digital production and distribution, multiplex theatres, new 
distribution and movie viewing platforms render any of the Consent Decree 
provisions unnecessary? 
Are existing antitrust laws, including, the precedent of United States v. 
Paramount, and its progeny, sufficient or insufficient to protect competition in 
the motion picture industry? 




